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To: Representative Julie Fahey, Chair 

House Committee on Rules  

OR State Legislature 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

RE: Vote YES on HB 2585 

 

Dear Representative Fahey and committee members, 

 

Please vote “yes” on HB 2585 to end motor voter registration. It is a system that has 

proven to be problematic. I personally know several people you had their political 

party registration switched to NAV after renewing their driver’s license. Unfortunately, 

the only way they found out was by not receiving a ballot for the primary election and 

a call to their county clerk.   

 

Voter registration should be a conscience action through the proper agency so 

verification of U.S. citizenship and eligibility to vote in our State can be established. 

 

It is time to revert back to the conventional method of voter registration. Please 

support HB 2585. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Baker, Terrebonne  

 

 


